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Gerald R. Ford International Airport Opens 
New Cell Phone Lot 

 
 

Grand Rapids, Mich. – The Gerald R. Ford International Airport (GFIA) has a new, expanded 
parking area for those waiting to pick up passengers. The Cell Phone & Ride Share Lot opened today 
and includes 30 spaces for individuals waiting for passenger arrivals, along with 30 spaces to 
accommodate staging for ride share providers.  
 
The new lot is located off Patterson Ave. SE as you enter the airport headed north, making an 
immediate right on Van Laar Drive, and another immediate right on Pederson Court. Directional 
signage is in place to guide new visitors to the area.  
 
“This expanded area will give those customers looking to enter and exit quickly, an opportunity to 
park in this new lot for a short time period while waiting for their arriving guest to call them,” said 
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GFIA President & CEO Jim Gill. “In addition, we are excited to finish a partnership with our 
rideshare partners to work together to solidify that added service at our airport.”  
 
The Ford Airport board approved the construction project in April. Increased passenger and 
construction traffic prompted the relocation and construction of the new lot.  
 
“We are excited to open this new, expanded space for our growing passenger base,” said GFIA 
Board Chairman Dan Koorndyk. “At the Ford Airport we are all about making things easier for our 
passengers so when it comes to giving them more transportation options, we are happy to make 
that happen.”  
 
Other renovations in the area include new LED lighting to improve safety, and updated signage.  
 
For interviews, please contact Tara Hernandez. 

### 
About GFIA 
 
The Gerald R. Ford International Airport (GFIA) is the second busiest airport in Michigan. The 
Airport served over 2.8 million passengers in 2017 and over 7,000 travelers pass through GFIA 
each day.  The Gerald R. Ford International Airport offers nonstop service to 26 major market 
destinations with more than 120 daily nonstop flights.  The Gerald R. Ford International Airport is 
managed and operated by the Gerald R. Ford International Airport Authority.  GFIA generates over 
$3.1 billion in annual economic output throughout West Michigan, and employs over 2,000 people.  
For more information on GFIA visit: www.flyford.org or follow the airport on Facebook, Instagram, 
and Twitter: @FlyGRFord 
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